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E-NEWSLETTER

Dear Neighbor,

I am very proud of our accomplishments since I took office, but our fight for a better and
more prosperous New York continues. We must look ahead and continue to work hard to maintain
the well-being and resilience of our community. As we fight through these difficult times, I urge you

to remain positive, as I guarantee your voice will continue to be heard. I am proud to represent

the residents of AD 12 and will continue to work hard for you.
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TAKE BACK
NEW YORK

‘What we worked on over the winter:

The decision by Governor Hochul to lift the mask mandate was long overdue, as the data has
suggested New York is not in a state of emergency. As we have been fighting against her
unconstitutional mandates, we have continued to push for the permanent unmasking of our children
and in all areas of New York.

Slashing state sales taxes on gasoline is a top priority right now, which is why we are pushing to pass
A.8481 in order to eliminate sales taxes on gasoline, housekeeping supplies, food purchases and other
everyday essentials.

I have been working with various organizations to plan a seminar for May 13th to discuss treatment
options and assistance for those struggling with Co-Occurring Disorders, as well as a panel to address
the looming Solid Waste Crisis currently facing Long Island with Touro Law School’s Institute of Land

Use and Sustainability on April Sth.

Committee Meetings Attended:

Mar 23rd: Northport Harbor Water Quality Protection Committee

Mar 4th: Commack High School Legislative Advocacy Committee

Mar 315t: Sustainability Committee: Oyster Restoration and Filtration

I have also continued to attend the CBH Substance Use Committee, Northport Drug & Alcohol Task
Force and Heroin Prevention Task Force monthly meetings, as well as all Housing, Judiciary,
Environmental Conservation, Social Services and Alcoholism & Drug Abuse Assembly Committee

meetings.

Press Conferences:

Jan. 11th: Call for Greater Anti-Crime Measures press conference

Jan. 24th: Inflation relief & consumer assistance press conference

Jan. 31st: CPAC Law and Order press conference

Feb. 8th: Accessory Dwelling Unit press conference

Feb. 10th: Press Conference opposing Governor Hochul’s proposal that would eliminate single family
home zoning

Mar. 10th: Invest in Vets press conference

Mar. 12th: Gas Tax Suspension press conference

Mar. 15th: Northport Rain Garden press conference

Mar. 22nd: Restore the Name of the “Tappan Zee Bridge” press conference

Mar. 24th: Press Conference with Lee Zeldin, Alison Esposito, Senate Minority Leader Robert Ortt
and Assembly Minority Leader Will Barclay on Bail Reform

Mar. 25th: Press conference on the elimination of natural gas in the governor’s budget

Mar. 27th: Press conference asking SUNY Brockport to rescind their invitation to Jalil Muntaqim to
speak at their college as a “political prisoner”

Co-sponsoring New Legislation:

I have signed on to the following legislation as a co-sponsor thus far: A.207, A.8635, A.6017, A.8663,
A.8680, A.8682, A.8815, A.8817, A.8668, A.7078, A.8447, A.7846 and A.939b. I will continue to

support legislation to work toward a better New York

I am currently working on proposed legislation regarding alcohol and substance abuse, education
programs, cleaning up our environment, voting laws, term limits and transparency within state

agencies.

Letters Written and Co-signed:

I signed a letter to Governor Hochul, ORDA CEO Michael Pratt and ESD Chairman Kevin Law
regarding the establishment of the 2030 Lake Placid Olympic Committee.

I signed a letter to Governor Hochul, Commissioner Marie Therese Dominguez and Executive
Director Matthew J. Driscoll regarding the lack of EV charging stations in New York.

I signed a letter to the editor of Newsday regarding necessary amendments to the EPR.

I penned a letter to the Governor to demand SUNY Brockport rescind the invitation to allow a cop
assassin to speak.

Meetings:

Jan. 21st: Met with local Boy Scout Troop

Jan. 24th: Met with Habitat for Humanity

Jan. 26th: Met with the Cleary School for the Deaf

Jan. 28th: Attended the Heroin Prevention Treatment & Recovery Seminar

Feb. 1st: Met with Commission on Independent Colleges and Universities in NY

Feb. 1st: Budget Hearing - Environmental Conservation

Feb. 3rd: Attended the Early Learning Child Care Act Briefing

Feb. 3rd: Attended HANYS Emergency Department Diversion/Inpatient Admissions Collaborative
Program for COVID-19 and Beyond

Feb. 8th: Met with Touro Law Center

Feb. 8th: Attended Friends of Recovery legislative luncheon

Feb. 10th: Met with OASAS Commissioner

Feb. 10th: Attended a public hearing regarding Deployment of EV Charging Stations
Feb. 11th: Attended a legislative meeting with SBU President Maurice McInnis

Feb. 17th: Attended the Office of Cannabis Management's Cannabis Conversations Long Island
Meeting

Feb. 18th: Attended Western Suffolk BOCES Legislative Program

Feb. 28th: Attended NYSUT’s Community College Legislative Event

Mar. 1st: Attended NYS Water and Wastewater Virtual Legislative Forum

Mar. 1st: Met with the Dynamic Youth Community

Mar. 2nd: Met with CWA Local 1109 Communication Workers of America

Mar. 2nd: Attended NYS Building and Construction Trades Council Legislative Breakfast
Mar. 2nd: Met with New York State School Facilities Association

Mar. 3rd: Met with Chair of Office of Cannabis Management

Mar. 4th: Visited CN Guidance and Counseling Services

Mar. 10th: Attended NYS Cannabis Control Board Public Meeting

Mar. 23rd: Met with League of Women Voters

Events Around the District:

Jan. 2nd: Attended the Town of Huntington Inaugural Ceremony
Jan. 2nd: Attended the Inauguration of Suffolk County District Attorney Raymond A. Tierney
Jan, 3rd: Attended the Inauguration of the 53rd Suffolk County Legislature
Jan. 4th: Attended Commack HS Legislative Committee
Jan. 4th: Attended the Inauguration of Supervisor Saladino
Jan. 5th: Attended the State of the State Address by Governor Kathy Hochul
Jan. 8th: Attended Troop 86 Eagle Scout Court of Honor
Jan. 8th: Attended the Inauguration of the Town of Oyster Bay Supervisor Joseph Saladino
Jan. gth: Attended the Recognition of the Promotion of the Realmulto Brothers to Chief Petty Officers
in the US Naval Sea Cadets Corps
Jan. 21st: Attended the LIA State of the Region Breakfast
Feb. 4th: Co-Hosted NYS Agency Panel with Huntington Chamber of Commerce
Feb. 5th: Attended Harborfields CSD Annual Legislative Breakfast
Feb. 5th: Attended Troop 205 Eagle Scout Court of Honor
. 2nd: Attended Touro Law School’s Alumni Winter Reception and Awards Program
. 4th: Attended LIA & Charles Schumer discussion of federal issues impacting Long Island
. 7th: Attended NYSUT’s 2022 Legislative Reception
. 12th: Attended Bay Shore Brightwaters St. Patrick’s Day Parade
. 12th: Attended Babylon AOH St. Patrick’s Ball
. 13th: Attended Huntington AOH St. Patrick’s Day Parade
. 15th: Attended the 2022 LICA Construction Season Preview Breakfast
. 17th: Attended NYC St. Patrick’s Day Parade
. 22nd: Attended the Friends of SUNY Reception

Look out for upcoming events hosted by our office in your community this

spring:

April 8th 2022: Solid Waste Crisis Panel
April gth 2022: Sports Equipment Drive
May 13th 2022: Co-occurring Disorders Seminar

June 18th 2022: Centerport Beach Clean-Up

SEEKING HIGH SCHOOL HEROES: Do you know a high school student in our

district who goes above and beyond on behalf of their community?

You can nominate them for special recognition from Assemblyman Brown and the NYS
Assembly. We are accepting nominations for outstanding students for two awards. Eligible
nominees for the Perseverance Award for a student who has overcome a struggle in their life
and prevailed, and the Civic Pride Award for a student who has demonstrated an example of

pride in their community.

Please send a small paragraph and a photograph of the student via my Assembly email at
brownk@nyassembly.gov or mail to my office! Two students will be selected from time to time
to be featured on the New York State Assembly website.

SEEKING HOMETOWN HEROES: Do you know a current member of the armed

services or former veteran from our community?

You can nominate them for special recognition from Assemblyman Brown and the NYS
Assembly. We are accepting nominations for any current or former serviceman or woman for

their outstanding sacrifice to our country.

Please send a small paragraph and a photograph of our Hometown Hero via my Assembly
email at brownk@nyassembly.gov or mail to my office! They will be selected from time to time
to be featured on the New York State Assembly website.




